Montmorency County Public Libraries		 
Library Board Meeting 9-13-2016                 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Call to Order
President Betty Comoford called the meeting to order at 12:53 p.m. at the Atlanta Branch of the Montmorency County Public Libraries.
Board Members Present (in alphabetical order):Betty Comoford, Patt Hopkins, Donna Robillard Robin Smiley, and Brenda South
Board Members Absent (in alphabetical order): none
County Commissioner: Stacey Carroll
[bookmark: _GoBack]Staff Members Present: Lori Haas —Director, 
Others present: none 

Approval of Agenda
Brenda South made the motion to approve the agenda as written, Donna Robillard seconded. All in favor, motion carried. 

Approval of Bills
Brenda questioned $133.65 for Mary Lou Barber travel and meeting? Lori explained that was a conference on our software to run web page, and Mary Lou is our webmistress. Robin asked about $394 to be deposited under Repair and Maintenance? This is coded wrong and should say Building Fund.  Brenda South made the motion to approve the bills as presented, Donna Robillard seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Minutes to Meeting
Patt Hopkins made the motion to accept the minutes from the meeting on July 19, 2016 as written. Brenda South seconded. Three yeas, Patt Hopkins, Robin Smiley, Brenda South.  Betty Comoford and Donna Robillard abstained, as they were absent for August meeting.  motion carried.

Public Comment
none

Old Business
The millage breakdown by township was handed out, the only township that did not pass it was Montmorency Township Precinct 1.

The Hillman parking lot finally has a couple of bids, Ernie Roz bid is $1,871.60 and Uvaldie Harvey’s bid was $11, 500. (see attachments). Ernie won the bid and has begun the process, he was supposed to do it last weekend but the weather did not cooperate. We need 24 hours of good weather before he will finished the job.

The porch and ramp in Atlanta have been repaired and looks wonderful!


New Business
none



Directors Report
The Yard Yahtzee craft class in Atlanta is already full, with extras also signed up in case there are cancellations. 
Wendy from Lewiston: Our two classes are still going strong. Now that the kids are back to school, we don’t see them much. But we get a couple of high schoolers that get dropped off here and do their homework before getting picked up. One is the new exchange student. What a very nice young lady.  The online students are back in swing too! The glow program has about 9 students from our area working on the GED’s. We also have 3 students working on the K-12 online schooling. I have learned a lot this last week.  I also have enjoyed getting to know and work with Wendy Burden. We are becoming to be a great team.  Sushi class already booked and ready to go. I cannot wait. Sooo much fun!!  Still waiting for the new door.

Tina from Hillman: August was a very busy month. With the rain on VJ Day we didn’t have many people in for our book sale so we have continued it through Labor Day. We held our yard Yahtzee project on August 30 and had 7 families attend.  We have several patrons donate back to school supplies so we are giving away a school supply basket to a student. We also have been passing out school supplies to all students coming in.   Our parking lot sealing has begun. They have come and prepped it, sealed the cracks and filled the holes with cold pack. Now they will come back and seal it. Bill will be replacing the shingles on our shed. It is leaking due to shingles that have blown off. We use this for storage for all our extra stuff! The summer patrons are slowly leaving and we are getting back into our school routine. 


Andrea for Atlanta: We have received many compliments on the porch and the new sitting area by the outside plug.  Things have slowed down, but we still issue new library cards about every week. Thinking about Halloween and what to serve this year.  The lawn Yahtzee craft is full with a waiting list only. This will be October 5 @ 11:00am and will be free one set per family. We cataloged 134 items in August.

The shed in Atlanta, is in need of a new door, there is lumber waiting to fix this, and we will be repainting the shed. We will also be placing a no parking sign by the ditch, several people have been backed into when parked there. There will also be lines painted marking parking spots, and the railing on the front porch will also be painted. Lots of mostly minor improvements at all branches. 
The FoLL are paying for sushi class at the  Lewiston Branch, the class is full. 

We have a fall/Christmas craft, we will be making an advent wreath, there will be 24 muslin bags to decorate and take home and fill with surprises to be opened the 24 days before Christmas.

Next Meeting Scheduled
Donna Robillard made the motion to move the next meeting from October 11 to October 18, 2016, at 1pm. Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 18, 2016 at the Atlanta Branch, at 1pm.



Adjournment
Motion made by Patt Hopkins to adjourn at 1:17 pm. Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Robin Smiley

Accepted November 8, 2016
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